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AN ACT relating to game and fish; providing an 
appropriation; directing the removal or relocation of 
bighorn sheep as specified; and providing for an effective 
date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  There is appropriated thirty-seven 
thousand five hundred dollars ($37,500.00) from the general 
fund to the game and fish department. This appropriation 
shall be for the period beginning with the effective date 
of this act and ending December 31, 2015.  This 
appropriation shall only be expended for the purpose of 
removing or relocating bighorn sheep from the Sierra Madre 
mountain range of the Medicine Bow National Forest if a 
final federal judicial or agency action, including all 
appeals, requires the elimination or suspension of any 
domestic sheep grazing in the Sierra Madre portion of the 
Medicine Bow National Forest.  Removal or relocation shall 
be accomplished by the department no later than December 
31, 2015. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, this 
appropriation shall not be transferred or expended for any 
other purpose and any unexpended, unobligated funds 
remaining from this appropriation shall revert as provided 
by law on December 31, 2015.  This appropriation shall not 
be included in the department's 2015-2016 standard biennial 
budget request. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2013. 
 

(END) 
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 Governor  
   
 TIME APPROVED: _________  
   
 DATE APPROVED: _________  
 
I hereby certify that this act originated in the Senate. 
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